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EGLE, AQD 

350 Ottawa Ave NW  

Unit 10 

Grand Rapids, MI 49503 

lazzaroA1@michigan.gov 

 

 

Pro-Tech Environmental, Inc. performed asbestos abatement, full structure demolition, and now 

nonmetallic mineral crushing at 701 Ann Street in Grand Rapids, Michigan. 

 

Pro-Tech Environmental, Inc. has rented a 2022 Sandvik mobile crusher from Alta Equipment 

along with a 2022 Ecoverse BT-842 stacker for the crushing operations at the address above. The 

violation date was November 14th, when April Lazzaro was on site and called Pro-Tech 

Environmental, Inc. office for questions about the project around 11:34am.  

 

Adam Snyder quickly returned April phone call at 11:36 am for the initial discussion about the 

violation and project. During the discussion, Pro-Tech/Adam was unaware of having to file for 

permit for leased equipment as this was the first project of self-performed material crushing. 

April Lazzaro thoroughly explained the process for permitting and what is required for the 

future. Pro-Tech immediately stopped all crushing, filed for permit on November 16th, and 

waited for approval of crushing permit.  

 

In the future as Pro-Tech plans to perform additional material crushing, Pro-Tech will engage in 

discussion to ensure all policies and procedures are followed prior to the start of project. As Pro-

Tech did multiple times with Mr. Jeremy Brown, EGLE, on this project prior to commencement, 

they will engage April Lazzaro in discussions to ensure compliance prior to any work has 

commenced.  

 

For any additional questions or comments, please do not hesitate to reach out. 

 

 

Thank you, 

 

Adam Snyder 

Vice President 

(616)589-2132 

adam@protechbv.net 
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